
ANDERTON WITH MARBURY CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2015 

 

 This was the Chairman’s last report after 40 years on the parish council 

 

 The parish council had been in regular contact with Highways, the police and 

the PCSOs to address the issue of speeding. 

 The police have held speeding campaigns in the village at the Parish Council’s 

request; the Chairman had attended some of them. The majority of people 

obeyed the 30mph limit but there were those, many of them local, who 

exceeded it. 

 A speed indicator device campaign managed by Cllr Hynes had been mounted 

but there were not many volunteers from the village so the work had fallen 

mainly to councillors. The Chairman thanked Cllr Hynes. 

 New 30mph speed limits and interactive signs had been introduced at the 

Hollows which had been resurfaced. 

 Two more interactive signs had been placed in the village; the parish council 

had contributed £2400 to these and Marbury ward councillors had contributed 

£10k.   

 The Community Governance Review had resulted in retaining properties in 

Larch Tree Close and Oak Tree Close in Anderton with Marbury. 

 The village now has a website, Facebook and Twitter accounts and a quarterly 

newsletter. The Chairman thanked Cllr Hynes. 

 The parish council has commented on planning applications submitted to 

CWAC. 

 The Marbury ward councillors have funded new low energy lighting for the 

Memorial hall. 

 A new noticeboard has been installed at the Memorial Hall. 

 Cllr P Wright has attended INEOS Chlor liaison meetings and gives short 

reports to other councillors. 

 Cllr Bullock, Hearnshaw, Jones and N Wright had represented the parish 

council at the Barnton remembrance day service 

 

 


